
Prop  Spinner  Chatter  . 

 

VOLUME 30    ISSUE 9     AMA Charter # 529    Eugene Prop Spinners    http://flyinglines.org  September  2022 

 

 

Club News and Other Information 
 

 

Last Club Meeting 

Thursday, August 25th - Meeting well 
attended. Present: Mike Denlis, John 
Thompson, Jim Corbett, Gene Pape, Floyd 
Carter, Gary and Peggy Weems.   

 

Next Club Meeting 

Meeting will be Thursday, September 22th 
10 a.m. at the Can Do Ranch.  

Local Flying 

August 18 - John Thompson reports - 
Thursday was a perfect day for flying at the 
ranch.  Only two of us showed up ð Gary 
Weems and me ð but we did enough flying 
for a whole crowd.  Nice temperature, no 
wind, perfect sky for flying. 

August 25 - John Thompson reports - We 
had a great meeting and flying session at the 
Can Do Ranch.  Gene, John and Gary did all 
the flying ð but there was a lot of it.  Weather 
was warm, breeze was mild, and the field was 
in great shape.  Gary is getting comfortable 
with the beautiful Cardinal he acquired from 
master builder Tom Kopriva, and made quite 
a few flights on that.  John made five flights 
on the Gypsy, dialing in the run setting as the 
LA .46 is getting really well broken in and 
running wonderfully.  Gene test-flew an 
Underdog with a ñmysteryò GMS .25 that 
starts and runs really well. 

September 4 ï John Thompson reports ï
We had a nice flying session at the ranch on 
Sunday.  Four of us attended and flew a lot of 
flights. Fliers were Russ Hester, Mark 
Schluter, John Thompson and Gary Weems.  

Weather was around 80, and a mild shifty 
breeze. 

September 8 ï John Thompson reports ï 
Steady wind caused those of us who showed 
up at the ranch today to cancel flying. 

September 15 ï John Thompson, Jim 
Corbett, Gene Pape, Gary Weems and Mike 
Hazel all got in flights.  Dean Rea and Ruth 
visited. 

All got some flights in, even Jim flew his 
bat! 

 
 
 

Out of town Event 

August 30 ï John Thompson reports ï A 
great time was had by all of us who attended 
the Zoot Ranch Fun Fly in Mike Hazelôs back 
yard last Saturday.  Prop Spinners on hand 
included Craig Bartlett, Floyd Carter, Mike 
Denlis, Mike Hazel, Dave Shrum, John 
Thompson and Gary Weems.  It was a great 
day of flying and feasting.   
 

Can Do Ranch 

As you know, a change of ownership has 
happened. All seems to be going well since 
we have discontinued flying on Saturdays. 
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Can Do Ranch   - August 25 -   Meeting, show and tell and Flying
 

 
 

Meeting begins 
 

 
 

Mike discovered this adjustable pitch system 
 

 
 

Spinner no longer available 

 
 

Mike has mounted the twin 
 

 
 

What the heck 
 

 
 

John taking off 
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Can Do Ranch   - August 25 -   Meeting and Flying - continued
 

 
 

Garyôs Cardinal ready to fly 

 
 

Johnôs hangar 
 

Can Do Ranch   - September 4  - John Thompson photos
 

 
 

Gary Weems stands by as Mark Schluterôs 
Twister waits on the takeoff strip. 
 

 
 

Mark Schluterôs Twister. 

 
 

Russ Hesterôs F2D Combat plane. 
 
 

 
 

Gary Weems flies his Buster. 
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Can Do Ranch   - September 4 ï continued - John Thompson photos
 

 
 

Mark Schluter flies. 
 

 
 

Gary Weems flies his Buster. 
 

 
 

Mark Schluterôs Twister takes off after Gary 
Weemsô launch. 

 
 

 
 

Mark launches for Gary. 
 

Can Do Ranch   -   September 15 - 
 

 
 

John has planes ready to fly 

 
 

Dave has several ready 


